
Lansdowne Middle School  

PAC Annual General Meeting Minutes 

May 24, 2022 

 

Call to order: 6:01pm 

Present: Whitney Y. (Treasurer), Craig H. (Chair), Heather P. (Secretary), Carter Giesbrecht (Principal) 

Presentation from First Lego League students and coach. Robot demonstrations and description of 

activities and tournaments. They expressed great thanks to the LMS PAC for ongoing funding. 

Congratulations to both LMS FLL teams this year! 

Agenda shared and no additions requested.  

No changes to April 2022 meeting minutes.  

Treasurer: 

-Financials reviewed. 

Chair: 

End of year staff appreciation: 

-Coffee and treats in staff rooms at both campuses (Friday, May 27). Very generously provided by LMS 

parents/Owners of Koffi.  

ACTION: Whitney and Craig will set up and serve at North Campus. Owners of Koffi will set up 

and serve at South Campus.  

*PAC members/parents can support Koffi at 1441 Haultain Street or their new location Koffi LAB at 

713 St. Patrick Street* 

-Dilly Bars for staff at both campuses (Thursday, June 16) 

ACTION: Craig will pick up Dilly Bars and deliver to both North and South Campuses in the 

morning. Staff can enjoy these treats over the following days. 

LMS Staff Funding Requests: 

-BEE HIVE PROJECT AT SOUTH CAMPUS 

-Logistics being worked out 

-Motion to spend up to $2,000.00 on Beehive Project. All in favour. 

-GROUNDS KEEPING AT NORTH CAMPUS 

 -Motion to spend up to $500.00 on Grounds Keeping Project. All in favour.   

-KARAOKE MACHINE FOR ALL CLASSES TO SHARE 



 -Motion to spend up to $300 on Karaoke machine. All in favour.  

Administration Report: 

-Staff committee has met, and planning is underway for Grade 8 Grad Celebration. No formal updates 

available currently. Save-the-date has been communicated to parents by classroom teachers.  

-First whole school assembly for cultural presentation—it was a very full house, but great energy. 

Compliments from presenters on how respectful and engaged the student audience was.  

-Successful Celebration of Learning event– wonderful to have parents/families come in the school 

campuses again.  

-Transition Day. Grade 5’s came to visit South Campus, current grade 6’s came to the North Campus, and 

the Grade 7’s were wonderful hosts for both groups. Grade 8’s ventured to their high schools for the 

afternoon to tour and meet some of the key staff.   

Meeting adjourned: 7:10pm. 


